DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY

NAVAL HEALTH CLINIC CHARLESTON
110 NNPTC CIRCLE
GOOSE CREEK, SC 29445 IN REPLY REFER TO:

5216
Ser 00CCC
1c Dec 14

Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley:

I respectfully request a personal appreciation letter be
forwarded to the below address on the occasion of Hospital
Corpsman Master Chief Petty Officer Betty J. Watson’s retirement
on 1 April 2015 following thirty years of dedicated service in
the United States Navy.

HMCM Watson’s retirement ceremony is scheduled for 16 Jan
2015. Please forward the letter to arrive as soon as possible
to allow sufficient for presentation at his ceremony. Any
questions concerning this matter can be directed to HMI Tiaira
Williams, Command Career Counselor, Naval Health Clinic,
Charleston, SC at (843)794-6227.

Please return correspondence to:

Commanding Officer

ATTN: HM1 Tiaira Williams (Code 00CCC)
Naval Health Clinic Charleston

110 NNPTC Circle

Goose Creek, SC 29445

I Wibiorea

T. N. WILLIAMS
By direction



